Salt Lake County Bicycle Advisory Committee 

Executive Committee Meeting Minutes from June 17, 2015

Attending: K. Sturgeon, B. Byrne, J. Herbert, I. Scharine, G. Deneris

6:03- Salt Lake County bicycle survey proposed by Bike Utah: The letter to Mayor McAdams that K. Sturgeon drafted was read and reviewed by the committee and decided to be sent to the Mayor's office. It will also be sent to the rest of the Board at the same time as its creation was approved through vote at the regular June meeting.

Tour de Utah sponsorship possibilities would likely involve affordability in either the "Good" or "Better" level sponsorship. The lowest level available is at $1500 for two stage sponsorship with an upgrade option of an additional stage at $2000. Last year SLCBAC teamed with the County's Township division and that could be a possibility again this year. Patrick Leary will be contacted to assess his interest in sponsorship again this year. If time is limited then the committee could be asked to approve funding by email vote. 
6:15- The need to re-stock the giveaway closet has been decided and I. Scharine will contact the "Swag subcommittee" and ask them to begin their exploration into pricing for bike lights, more leg bands as well as the acquisition of the Salt Lake City Bike Map and Road Respect pamphlet.

6:25- Emigration Canyon signage concerns as requested by a citizen who contacted the committee. The individual requested a sign that would show the number of fatalities of cyclists in the canyon as a public awareness issue. This is unlikely to be a popular option and the proposal would have to be brought before the E.C. Study Committee at the next meeting. B. Byrne will bring the proposal before the group since she will be the only member of SLCBAC who will be able to attend the next Emigration meeting.
6:31- July Agenda discussion: the usual announcements and sessions will be included as well as a possible vote on Tour de Utah sponsorship, results of the countywide study endorsement and discussion of a proximity device for bicycles that Active Transportation is proposing for next year. 

G. Deneris discussed what the C3FT device does and how it could help assess if proper passing distances between bike and cars affects driving and riding in positive ways. The devices cost $1400 each and this is a proposal that would be made in 2016.

6:40- Retired members: Bud T. and Steven Malone have stepped down so it is likely that Martin Gregory will be proposed to fill one of the full-time Board spots. The committee will vote on this at the next meeting and also will be asked to consider people they know to fill the empty full time spot and an alternate spot as well. 

6:45- The FTE proposal for an Active Transportation position will not be proposed for midyear and the strategy will aim for next year. Lobbying for this position can begin as soon as August, and ideally funding would have to be established from outside agencies. Grants could be applied for and it is possible that the Mayor could be urged to ask UDOT to consider funding such a county position. G. Deneris could write a formal letter to get the Mayor's approval that would be a good strategy towards gaining UDOT approval of such a position.

The history of SLCBAC was discussed and the need for this resource both as a tool for the committee and a guide that could be used by the public. Navigation could be added to the website that would link the meeting minutes, important documents, strategic plan and a summary of the committee's history and accomplishments. 

7:07- Meeting Adjourned.

